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Welcome to PSC's Bi-Monthly Newsletter for the month of 
November and December, this Issue features highlights from the 

Office of the Public Service Commission as well as other 
Ministries. As we close in on the last few months of 2022- we 
hope to reflect on this years achievements and celebrate the 
positive accomplishments we have all achieved, despite the 

odds. This year was a unique year with new and unprecedented 
challenges and for that, we applaud you all for remaining 
resilient through these tough times. We appreciate all the 

contributions towards this Newsletter and hope to continue 
working closely with the Ministries in providing In-depth content 

to our readers. 
We wish you a very happy, healthy and safe Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.

In This Issue:



On Friday 11th of November, the Ministry 
successfully conducted the final Traditional Tongan 
Dance Recital for the year 2022. The dance recital 

marks the completion of the dance practices as well 
as the continuation of educating the children on the 

basic Haka of Traditional Tongan Dance. 
The second part of the program was the village 

clean-up campaign awards. It was an honor to have 
the presence of the Guest of Honor, Hon. 

Fekitamoeloa Katoa 'Utoikamanu the Minister of 
Tourism and other distinguished guests attended 
the program. The Ministry of Tourism extends its 

appreciation to young children who participated and 
another special dedication to the communities for 
their ongoing support of the Ministry’s initiative of 

‘Keeping Tonga Clean’.
 

Ministry of Tourism Highlights
Final Round Village Clean-Up Campaign- ‘Eua 
The Final Round of the Village Clean-Up Campaign 

in 'Eua began on Tuesday 8th of November with the 
small villages. The members of the task force 

involved in the village clean-up campaign were 
'Amelia Vea (MoH), Silia Tuai (MTED), 'Iunisi Smith 

(Waste Authority), Sipiliano Vaohea (MoI) and 
Manase Taufa (MEIDECC). The large villages were 
inspected on Wednesday 9th. The Ministry would 

like to acknowledge the district officers, town 
officers, 'Eua communities, and line Ministries for 

their ongoing support of the Ministry's initiative of 
"Keeping 'Eua Clean and Green"

Traditional Dance Recital and Tongatapu 
Village Clean-up Campaign’s Awards.



The Culture and Heritage Division of the Ministry of Tourism successfully held a Program on 
the 17th of  November to launch two dominant Projects known:

1. Cultural Database
2. Inclusive Economic Recovery Project

The Cultural Database was initiated in 2019 and funded by UNESCO based on collecting 
relevant information about our traditions and culture. This is an important platform to 

accumulate the data and information collected. The Inclusive Economic Recovery Project was 
piloted in Tonga, Fiji, Palau, and Vanuatu. Four groups participated in this project which were 
the Seleka(Tavalivali), Onion Squad (modern dancer), Hu'ahulu, and craft makers. This project 

also focused on making Tongan crafts from coconut trees, Ngatu, and such. 
Hon. Minister of Tourism and Foreign Affairs, Fekitamoeloa Katoa 'Utoikamanu was the Guest 
of Honor. In her speech, she stated how important this platform is to the future generation, as 

it will be a source of information that preserves our culture and traditions. 
The Ministry was also delighted to have the presence of the General Secretary of Tonga 

UNESCO Mrs. Lucy Moala-Mafi, Rev. Tevita Tapueluelu, and other distinguished guests. The 
CEO of Tourism delivered the welcoming speech and ended the program with a heartfelt 
closing remark from the Director of the Culture and Heritage Division Mrs. Pulupaki Ika. 

The Launch of the Cultural Database Project and Inclusive 
Economic Recovery Project

The Hon. Minister of Foreign Affair and Ministry of Tourism, Fekitamoeloa Katoa 'Utoikamanu 
together with the CEO of Tourism Mr. Sione Finau Moala-Mafi, Tourism and Foreign Affairs 

staff warmly welcomed Samoa's Head of State, His Highness Afioga Tuimalealiifano Vaaletoa 
Sualauvi II to the Kingdom of Tonga on the 16th of November. His Highness was accompanied 

by Afionga Masiofo Faamausili Leinafo Tuimalealiifano. His visit to Tonga was to officiate at 
the University of the South Pacific graduation ceremony that was held on 18th  November 

2022

Welcoming of Samoa Head of State to Tonga



Vava'u Masani VillageClean-up Campaign

The Ministry of Tourism Vava'u clean-up Taskforce commenced its final village clean-up 
inspection on the 22nd of November. It is one of the key outputs of the Destination 
Development Division in maintaining the cleanliness of the CBD area and all Tonga 
islands. The ongoing support from the Governor of Vava'u, Lord Fakatulolo at the 
program is much appreciated. The inspection was carried out on all communities 

registered to this program starting from Neiafu and the remote islands. Outstanding 
results were seen of how much the people of Vavaú support the program in keeping 

their environment clean and green at all times. We appreciate the efforts and hard work 
of the communities and hope to continue this good work into the future. Special thanks 

to the Taskforce WAL, MOI MOH MEIDEC PMO MIA for their ongoing support of the 
Ministry’s initiative. 

Meeting with the Pacific Aviation An important meeting with the Pacific 
Aviation Team and Key stakeholders of 
Vava'u was attended by the Officer in 
Charge Mr. Lemoto Faka'osi of Vava'u 

MOT, Alwyn Moa, TTA board of 
Directors and TTA staff Ms. Lu'isa 

Mahe and Lady Fakatulolo The 
meeting was held on the 22nd of 

November at the MoT office in Vava’u
They were looking into options for 

Australia Aviation to have direct flights 
to Vava'u during the Whale Watching 
Season. The discussions also raised 

the current problems and issues with 
Domestic Airlines and finding ways to 

minimize these problems. 



Presenting of the Ministry's Mandates to 
their Royal Highnesses, the Crown Prince 

Tupoutoá ‘Ulukalala and Princess 
Sinaitakala.

It was requested of the CEO of Tourism 
to present the Ministry's mandates to 

their Highnesses on the 29th of 
November 2022. The CEO, Sione Finau 

Moala-Mafi, Director of the Industry 
Empowerment Mrs. Magdalena Fifita, 

and the Director of Culture and Heritage 
Division Mrs. Pulupaki Ika represented 

the Ministry in delivering the 
presentation to their Highnesses. The 

Ministry is much obliged for the 
opportunity given and best wishes to 

their Royal Highnesses. 

PacMossi Project meets with the 
Beautification Unit

The Director of the Destination 
Development Division Mr. Anthony 
Cocker and the Tourist Officer Mrs. 

Meleoni Vakapuna had a meeting with 
the PACMOSSI Project team from 

James Cook University, Australia. The 
PACMOSSI Project is related to 

controlling and preventing mosquito- 
borne diseases and the purpose of 
their meeting was for their team to 

discover more about the Tonga Masani 
Clean-up Inspection Program. Maru 

Castellanos from their team expressed 
"how it was a pleasure for them to 

learn about the program and such a 
great initiative from the tourist and 

public health perspective." Mr. 
Anthony Cocker and Mrs. Meleoni 
Vakapuna are looking forward to 
happily assisting the PACMOSSI 

Project with more information about 
the Tonga Masani Campaign.

The Ambassador of the Czech Republic to 
Tonga and the Delegation visited Tonga

Ambassador Czech Republic to Tonga and the delegation, based in Canberra were here 
for the opening of the new Czech Consulate in Tonga on Monday the 28th  of 

November. The Ministry aided the Ambassador and his family with the Sites Tour and 
Guides. A lunch was held for them at Katea Retreat with courtesy of the Tonga Honorary 

Consul for the Czech Republic and Ms. Robina Nakao. It's always a pleasure for the 
Ministry to show and share our sites and histories with visiting dignitaries.



In the spirit of the theme, "Celebrate Christmas in Tonga, our Home" the Ministry of Tourism
successfully hosted a Christmas in the Kingdom Festival that commenced on the 3rd of 
December and ended on the 5th of December. The festival was organized as an early 

celebration of Christmas and opened to the public. The 3rd of December was a Family Funfair 
held at Vuna Wharf. It was a fun event for the young ones. The Ministry appreciates the 

suppliers for providing jumping castles and other food stalls for those that enjoyed the event. 

Christmas Carol Night



Ministry of Fisheries 
Highlights

NIWA Project Management Group (PMG) Meeting 

The Ministry of Fisheries on the 8th 
November 2022, held a meeting 

with the National Institute of Water 
and Atmospheric Research (NIWA) 

Project. This project is funded by the 
New Zealand (NZ) Government, 

aiming to manage and develop the 
Deepwater Snapper Fisheries.The 

meeting was chaired and  opened by 
the CEO for Fisheries, Dr. 

Tu’ikolongahau Halafihi. The CEO 
welcomed the PMG members who 

were representatives from the 
NIWA, SPC, NZ Ministry of Primary 
Industry (MPI), National Fisheries 
Council (NFC) and representative 
each from Vava’u and Ha’apai.he 
purpose of the meeting was to 

follow up on agreed actions from 
the last NIWA Project Management 
Group (PMG) meeting and to look at 

way forwards.

Your paragraph textThe PMG meeting is a progressive 
report meeting with the NFC and key 

Fisheries stakeholders on the progress 
of Phase II MOU. They discussed the 

way forward in ensuring the 
achievement of targeted Fisheries of 
the project, particularly Squids and 
Snappers. They also discussed the 

government assistance program which 
focuses primarily on vessels fishing for 

tuna and snapper and informed the 
PMG that 10 Deepwater Snapper 

vessels are now operating (up from 8 
since the previous PMG). They were 
also updated on recent Deepwater 
landings, Squid fishing and landing, 

and other Fishery Diversification 
activities



3oth November- International Year of Artisanal Fisheries and Aquaculture 
The Ministry of Fisheries together with 
the Vava‘u Environmental Protection 
Association (VEPA) NGO, held a day of 
celebration and awareness program for 
the International Year of Artisanal 
Fisheries and Aquaculture. The year 
2022 has been declared as the 
International Year of Artisanal Fisheries 
and Aquaculture(IYAFA), with Food and 
Agriculture Organization of the United 
Nations (FAO)

as the leading agency, working in partnership with Pacific Island countries and regional organizations.
IYAFA aims to highlight and enrich our understandings of the contributions of artisanal fishers and the
aquaculture industry, and calls for our support and more actions towards national and global sustainable
development, specifically, in relation to food security, nutrition, poverty eradication and the use of our
natural resources. The celebration was to acknowledge IYAFA and the ongoing efforts and activities of
artisanal fisheries and aquaculture within Tonga. The program was chaired and opened by Mr. Poasi
Ngaluafe, Deputy CEO for Ministry of Fisheries, Science Division. Participants included representatives
from schools, communities (Special Management Areas), small scale fishers and other relevant
stakeholders. Mr. Ngaluafe reiterated the importance of the public sustaining artisanal fisheries and
aquaculture and why we need to support their activities, as they play important roles as livelihood for the
people of the Tonga.
The celebration involved presentations by the Government Ministries on topics such as SMAs, Fish
Aggregating Devices (FADs), livelihood and well-being of Fishers, the importance of artisanal fisheries and
aquaculture to food security and nutrition, the challenges & threats of climate change and the importance
of biodiversity to artisanal fishers. Question-and-answer sessions were held amongst the participants and
also a sharing of common knowledge and experience from fishers who attended the program with the
intention of inspiring the younger generation represented from schoolsto be more involved in Fisheries
and to improve livelihood in their respective communities.

The 19th Annual session of the Western Central Pacific Fisheries Commission 
(WCPFC 19) 

The 19th Annual session
of the Western Central
Pacific Commission was
held at the Royal Lotus
Hotel, Da Nang, Vietnam
on the 28th November
until the 3rd December
2022. Tonga's delegation
for this Annual meeting
this year was led by Dr.
Tu'ikolongahau Halafihi
(CEO for Fisheries) and

was accompanied by Mr. George Vete (Project Manager,
Tongafish Pathway project), Lavinia Vaipuna (Head of
Offshore Fisheries Section), Mele Átuekaho (Deputy CEO) and
Kilisitina Ákimeta (Media Officer). The objective of the
Convention of the WCPFC is "to ensure effective
management, long-term conservation and sustainable use of
highly mandatory fish stocks in the Western and central
Pacific Ocean in accordance with the 1982 United Nations
Convention on the Law of the Sea and the 1995 UN Fish

Stocks Agreement.” Tonga ratified the Convention
of the WCPFC in 2003 before it entered into force
in 2004. The main purpose of the meeting is
provided under the mandate of the Commission
which is to “ensure the long-term conservation and
sustainable use of the tuna fishery resources, of
highly migratory fish stocks in the western and
central Pacific Ocean for present and future
generations”. Tonga’s participation in the Annual
session of the Commission each year provide a
clear indication of the high priority of the fisheries
sector and the management of the highly migratory
species to the Government of Tonga. It is also an
opportunity for Tonga to raise priority issues in
relating to the management of the tuna resources
in our fisheries waters as well as holding bilateral
meetings with other Commission members to
support Tonga in the development of the tuna
fisheries resources in our waters. 



December 2022- First Official Handover of Donated Goods to the Ministry 
of Fisheries as part of the Non Project Grant Assistance From Japan. 

The Ministry of Fisheries hosted an official handover ceremony on Monday, December 2022 at the
Ministry’s office in Sopu, to mark the first transfer of donated goods and equipment from the
Government of Japan to the Ministry of Fisheries as part of a Non-Project Grant Assistance from
Japan’s Economic Social Development Program. This aid is worth $1.3 million U.S Dollars and was
formalized on May 27, 2022 by the government of Tonga and Japan, to assist the development of
the Fisheries Sector and to support the relief from the eruption of the Hunga-Tonga Hunga Ha’apai
volcano in early January this year. His Excellency, Mr. Munenaga Kensaku, Ambassador of Japan to
Tonga solemnized the first delivery with the Acting Minister of Fisheries, Lord Fohe, the CEO of the
Ministry Dr. Tu'ikolongahau Halafihi, with the presence of the Ministry's deputy CEO's. This first

shipment of laboratory
equipment consisted of 20
tally counters, 10 diving
computers, 4 underwater
cameras and 3 water quality
meters for the development
of the aquaculture sector.
These goods will prove much
useful for aquaculture and
fish farming and for other
coastal fisheries research
activities. The acting Minister
of Fisheries Lord Fohe
expressed profound
gratitude and acknowledged
the living generosity and love
of the Government and
people of Japan to the
people of Tonga, bestowed
through the Fisheries sector,
as fish and Fisheries are an
intergral part of our people’s
daily lives, with majority
heavily dependent on our
ocean resources for their
basic livelihood. The CEO of
the Ministry also conveyed
the Ministry's deepest
regards and hearty thanks to
the government of Japan on
behalf of the Government of
Tonga for the immense
contribution on to the
growth of the Fisheries
Sector. Dr. Halafihi thanked
his Excellency for honoring

  the day with his presence and for his commitment to this development project. He also conveyed 
the Ministry’s appreciation to the Honorable PM Hu’akavaliku and the government of Tonga for their 

continuous support for the Ministry. 
 









MEIDECC-DEPARTMENT OF 
METEOROLOGY

November HighlightsNovember HighlightsNovember Highlights Official starting of the Tropical Cyclone Season 2022/23 
for Tonga and stakeholder consultation sessions & 

Awareness TV programs
Tonga Mobile Application Community Multi-Hazard Early 
Warning & Response System Project approved for TMS by 

the World Meteorological Organization
TMS participates in Pacific Wave 2022 Regional Tsunami 

Exercise & National Tsunami Drill 2022 (Based on the 
HTHH event)

TMS participates in the National Search & Rescue 
Standard Operating Procedure Workshop

TMS partnership agreement with the NZ Institute for 
Plant & Food Research Limited on the effects of climate 

variability on the fruiting of Vanilla in Tonga
TMS implements its 4th National Climate Outlook Forum 

with all stakeholders
TMS participates in the Joint Policy Reform Matrix (JPRM) 

Mission to Tonga & DRM Policy Input Workshop
 
 

December HighlightsDecember HighlightsDecember Highlights
TMS Participants in the PMO's Planners Forum 2022

TMS Participants in the 10th International 

Workshops for Tropical Cyclones, Indonesia

Director Joins and attends the Policy Advisory 

Meeting of the WMO, Geneva

TMS Staff PMS not paid out for the End of the FY21- 

22

Above average Rainfall recorded for Tonga in 

December

"Providing meteorological and maritime radio services in support of economic development. 
safety and the general well being of citizens and visitors to the Kingdom of Tonga"

Tonga Meteorological 
Services, Government of 

Tonga
 

https://met.gov.to/

0800 638



PSC OFFICE HIGHLIGHTS 
Farewell Dinner with Deputy Secretary Moleni Ika

4th November 2022- The PSC Staff hosted a farewell dinner for Deputy Secretary
Mr. Moleni Ika. Joining this dinner was Moleni Ika and his family, the Deputy Chairman of the
Commission- Mr. Sinilau Kolokihakaufusi and the PSC Staff. To show our appreciation to
Mr.Ika and the work he has done for PSC- the staff prepared food, farewell gifts and videos
as well as speeches to present during dinner. Although this is a great loss to PSC, but
everyone who has worked with you are very lucky to have had the opportunity to work under
your leadership .We wish you the very best in the future and believe that you will continue
to excel and succeed just like you did here in PSC. 'Ofa Lahi Atu! 

We also bid farewell to Mrs. Jamie Sa- Senior 
Assistant Secretary of the Oversight Division, 
who was also presented farewell gifts and best 
wishes from the staff. A separate dinner was 

held by the Oversight division at the 
Waterfront restaurant on the 12th of

November 2022- to which Jamie and her 
family joined us. 

"An amazing coworker is hard to find, 
Difficult to part with

and impossible to forget" 
We wish you all the best in your new Journey 

Jamie, 'Ofa Lahi Atu!



JPRM Meeting 

21st November 2022- The Workforce Development Division welcomed the APTC Country 
Director for Samoa and Tonga- Afioga Lagaaia Lealiifano Easter Manila-Silipa, to the PSC 
Office for a meeting on technical and vocational training in Tonga. This meeting was an 

opportunity to identify training needs that PSC would need for their trainings and what APTC 
could do to help with carrying out these trainings. This collaboration will assist with ensuring 

that the trainings we carry out are relevant and align with the current and future career 
opportunities for graduates. We wish to extend our appreciation to the Country Director- 

Afioga Silipa and Kasanita Holani from APTC for a successful and collaborative meeting, not 
forgetting APTC for the support and dedication towards a more skilled, inclusive and 

productive workforce here in Tonga- we look forward to working closely with you in the near 
future. 

Workforce Division Meeting 
with APTC 

23rd November 2022- PSC hosted one of the 
JPRM (Joint Policy Reform Mission) 

Meetings at the Old Cabinet Room at PSC to 
which the Acting CEO and her team took 

part in. The purpose of this meeting was to 
discuss the status and timing of the 

Government's reform program to inform 
possible budget support from the JPRM 

development partners. There were 
representatives from the Asian Development 

Bank, Australia Department of Foreign 
Affairs and Trade, New Zealand Ministry of 

Foreign Affairs and Trade, and the European 
Union who took part in this fruitful 

discussion. 



CEO Forum

The PSC Office welcomed two 
new interns- Kelepi Latu and 

Anastasia Lanivia to the office 
to be part of the PSC 

Internship Program, which ran 
from the 16th of November to 
the 2nd of December 2022.  
The public service Internship 
program is an opportunity for 

students and recent 
graduates to grow 

professionally and personally 
through workshops and 

trainings specifically geared 
towards them. We hope 

Kelepi and Anastasia enjoyed 
their time with us and wish 

them all the best in their 
future career 

Induction Training for Civil Servants

INTERNSHIP 
PROGRAM

HEALTH TALKHEALTH TALKHEALTH TALK
6th December 2022- The PSC Staff had 
their first Health Talk Session with the 

Head of Health and Wellbeing 
Committee- Keni Tu'uhetoka. This was 

the first of six sessions  held by the 
health committee for the PSC Staff. We 
were reminded that in order to perform 

our duties at work- our bodies and souls  
need to be fit for duty. PSC fully supports 

health and wellbeing at work and 
strongly believes that these wellness 

programs will benefit all public servants.

7th December 2022- The CEO 
Forum Meeting for 2022-2023 
FY was held at Tano'a Hotel, 

Nuku'alofa with 
Commissioners: Simione 

Sefanaia, Sinilau 
Kolokihakaufusi, Posesi 

Bloomfield and Kaveinga 
Tu'itahi, CEO's, ACEO's and 
Senior government officials 

attending this forum. 

JOIN US TODAY!
If  you would like to know more about our Internship Program please do not 
hesitate to contact us via email: 
question@psc.gov.to

23rd November 2022- The Induction training for all new Public 
Servants was conducted by PSC at the Basilica of St. Anthony 

Padua, Conference Room. This induction program aims to provide 
useful information and insight for all new government appointees 
as they undertake their responsibilities in Government. We wish 

everyone the best with their new public service career and 
congratulate you on your appointment.  



PSC LONG SERVICE RECOGNITION CEREMONY 2022
9th December 2022- The office of the Public Service Commission  
hosted the Long Service Recognition Ceremony at the  Fa'onelua 

Convention Center- to honor and appreciate 50 employees (from 11 
Ministries) who have served the Government of Tonga for more then 
30 years and will be retiring at the end of the year 2022. The Prime 

Minister, Hon. Hu'akavameiliku presented the certification of 
recognition to these employees, we congratulate everyone and thank 

you for your years of service. 





The PSC Office wishes to extend our 
gratitude to every Ministry for sharing 
events, articles, highlights and 
achievements for this edition. Ministries 
that wish to feature their highlights for 
January-February in our Newsletter are 
more then welcome to. Please send 
Newsletter Articles for January February 
2023 to oversight@psc.gov.to by the 
20th of February 2023. 

Behind The Scenes 

Principal Human 
Resource Officer

 
Nolini Vaka'uta

Workforce
 

 Development 
Division

Assistant Human Resource 
Officer

 
'Omeia Lavemai

 
Oversight Division 

Senior Human 
Resource Officer

 
Sisilia Taulava

 
Oversight 
Division


